Lyth Hill Advisory Group
Meeting held at Bayston Hill Memorial Hall on Tuesday 21st November 2017

Present: Ted Clarke (chair and Shropshire Council), Ed Andrews (Shropshire Council – Parks and Countryside Officer), Rod Bacon (LHRA), David Morgan (LHRA), Mike Whittall (Longden PC), Chris Rigby (Longden PC), Jan Whittall (Bayston Hill PC), Roger Evans (Shropshire Council)
1. Minutes - the minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2017 were confirmed as a correct record.
2. Matters Arising
a) Land at far Western End – the tenancy of this land was rolling over on an annual basis. Bearing in mind possible future management recommendations for this area, it was agreed that a species survey should be conducted during summer 2018. It was also agreed that the tenant be involved at an early stage (action EA).

b) Hill Signage – the long-awaited signs for the main notice boards should be available next week.
        3. Funding Update – contributions from both Bayston Hill and Longden parishes to the cost of        maintaining the Country Park had been approved. Other similar examples were now in place across the County. Alongside anticipated scrutiny from the parish Councils to ensure they were receiving value for money, it was thought that sites where agreement had been reached  would be in line for a higher standard of management. 
EA planned to attend both Parish Councils towards the end of the financial year, providing a report on progress. This was welcomed.
4. Management Plan – the final version of the Plan had been circulated, including the Parish     Councils.
-  Memorials Policy – The Group’s current views on a memorials policy for the Hill were sought as this needed to be incorporated in the Plan. Members re-iterated their view that visible memorial plaques should not be permitted. This would be in keeping with long-established policy. However, it would be acceptable to allow a donor to purchase, for example, a replacement seat of appropriate design in memory of someone – but without memorial plaques.
5. Site Management Issues – of recent note was the exposure of a well structure (proving beneficial to the cattle), the installation of a kissing gate nearby and the locking of the associated gate, the extension of the boardwalk using the new material. The stone top-up by the toposcope was in hand.
– Volunteer Group Update  -  some 500 man hours had been input by volunteers this year to date, including volunteers from Bayston Hill. There would shortly be a site meeting between EA, DM and Leigh to determine winter priorities which were likely to focus on scrub removal.
 – Track between Viewpoint and Coppice Gate – the Group was presented with a proposal put forward by a resident with access rights over this track, who had consulted a Shropshire Council official. It sought to improve the track for vehicles at residents’ expense by the construction of a twin tarmac strip. The Group felt this to be inappropriate, both in terms of the construction material and its longevity.  
The Group believed that a properly laid stone finish would be more appropriate to the surroundings and longer lasting, provided it was laid in accordance with Council specifications. It would need to be full width and extend the full length of the track.

It was noted that the track had bridleway status, meaning the Council had no obligation to maintain it beyond a standard suitable for authorised bridleway users. In passing, it was confirmed that the track between the two car parks was also a bridleway, and not a BOAT, as had previously been suggested. Action EA
Grazing – Four Dexter cattle had been introduced to the enclosed western end on 4th November. They had settled in and had been seen across all parts. DM was filling the water bowser and providing supplementary feed.

For the longer term a more satisfactory arrangement was needed for water supply and it might be found that greater numbers of stock were required to have the desired effect on biodiversity.

In the meantime it was noted that the Council had signed a grazing agreement and that insurance issues had been resolved. DM was thanked for his work in ensuring the animals’ successful introduction.
4. AOB 

a) Grazier’s Suggestion – it was noted that the grazier believed that use of the SWT topper to cut growth coming through the dead bracken would be beneficial. It was agreed that EA should liaise with the grazier to examine this in more detail. Action EA
5. Meeting dates
a) Next Meeting – 6th March 2018 at 7pm, BHMH EA to book
b) Site meeting   - 10th July 2018 7pm, Viewpoint car park

c) Meeting – 13th November 2018  7pm, BHMH EA to book
This concluded the business
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